
OCEAN CITY BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

501 Atlantic Avenue, Suite 1 
Ocean City, New Jersey 08226 

 
June 7, 2022 
 
Dear School Community:  
 
As we count down the days of the 2021/2022 School Year – final exams and deadlines, end-of-
year awards and graduation ceremonies, traditions, and festivities – and look forward to summer, 
we are ending on an even higher note than usual. It is an exciting time for us in Ocean City as we 
welcome a new leader to our school community. 
 
The Board of Education has selected an exceptional new superintendent – Dr. Matthew Friedman 
– to lead our equally exceptional Ocean City School District into the future. As president of the 
board, I have the distinct privilege of officially welcoming Dr. Friedman and sharing a bit of his 
story.  
 
Many highly qualified educators, from across the nation, were eager to join and lead our high-
achieving district in this quintessential Jersey Shore community – close-knit, rich in tradition, and 
brimming with wildlife and the natural beauty characteristic of a barrier island. My colleagues and 
I on the board expected an overwhelming response and knew our biggest challenge – and greatest 
responsibility to our community – was to vet and select only the most qualified candidates to 
invite for interviews.  
 
We took our time over these many months to sift, weigh, and deliberate. We believe the time and 
thoughtful consideration were necessary. The Ocean City School District, especially our children, 
will benefit from the time it took to find a visionary leader to guide our district. We searched for 
someone who would work in collaboration with our community at this critical moment in time, as 
public education nationwide resets and refocuses to determine the best path forward for our 
children and families.  
 
Dr. Friedman, who began his career 23 years ago in the classroom as a social studies teacher, has 
been the assistant superintendent for the South Orange Maplewood School District since 2020.  
The details of his impressive career are highlighted in his extensive resume, posted on the district 
website.  
 
What is not in Dr. Friedman’s resume is his engaging, confident, and approachable style. Also, and 
very important, he has an effusive, contagious passion for his chosen career. This is what drives 
him to continue sharing the knowledge acquired over the years and his openness to learning from 
others. In addition to being a school administrator, Dr. Friedman presently serves as an adjunct 
professor and dissertation chair for Graduate Schools of Education. For the last three years, he 
has provided educational consulting services on topics ranging from curriculum development to 
social-emotional learning and strategic planning.  
 
 
 



 
Throughout the interview process, Dr. Friedman continued to display the character traits we all 
believed necessary to excel as our next superintendent – strong sense of leadership, innovative 
thought process, love of education, excellent communication skills – but really, I think what made 
him stand out were the character traits that defined him as a person, love of family, sense of 
integrity and strong sense of service to others.  
 
Dr. Friedman is someone we know will be present in our Ocean City community. He understands 
that strong schools build strong communities, and looks forward to doing his part to ensure our 
schools are as strong as they can be for every student we serve.  
 
He looks forward to meeting you over the summer, and we certainly look forward to introducing 
him to you. We will host a series of “Meet and Greets”, and will communicate more information 
about these in the coming weeks. Dr. Freidman’s first official day in district will be Monday, July 
11, 2022.  
 
Finally, on behalf of the Board of Education, I want to extend a heartfelt “thank you” to Interim 
Superintendent Dr. Thomas Baruffi. He led our district this past year with professionalism, 
enthusiasm, and an unwavering commitment. Dr. Baruffi helped the Board balance its 
responsibilities to today’s students and staff with a focus on a future that meets and exceeds our 
community’s expectations.  
 
I look forward to seeing you at the “Meet and Greets” and around town in OC this summer! 
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
Dr. Patrick Kane 
President, Ocean City Board of Education 


